



23 Marcus Clarke Street Canberra ACT 2601 GPO Box 3131 Canberra ACT 2601

tel: (02) 6243 1111

exemptions@accc.gov.au www.accc.gov.au

Our ref: AA1000610
Contact officer: Tom Lyle
Contact phone: (03) 9290 1879

19/05/2022

Dear Interested Party

Goulburn Valley Waste and Resource Recovery Group (GVWRRG) and North East Waste and Resource Recovery Group (NEWRRG) application for authorisation AA1000610 – interim authorisation decision

The Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (the **ACCC**) has granted interim authorisation in respect of the application for authorisation AA1000610 lodged by Goulburn Valley Waste and Resource Recovery Group (**GVWRRG**) and North East Waste and Resource Recovery Group (**NEWRRG**) (the Applicants) on behalf of themselves and 18 councils and alpine resort management boards located in regional areas.

This interim authorisation is granted to enable the Applicants to commence initial procurement processes, namely, the calling of request for tenders for specific domestic kerbside waste and resource recovery services.

Interim authorisation protects the arrangements from legal action under the relevant provisions in the Act while the ACCC considers the merits of the substantive application for re-authorisation.

A copy of the ACCC's interim authorisation decision is attached, and available on the ACCC's <u>authorisations public register</u>.

Next steps

As you are aware, submissions on the substantive application are due by 24 May 2022.

Following the closing date for submissions, the next step in the process is for the ACCC to release a draft determination which will take account of any submissions from the applicant and interested parties and will indicate the ACCC's preliminary views on the merits of the substantive application.

The ACCC will give both the applicant and interested parties the opportunity to provide a further submission on the draft determination before the ACCC issues its final determination.

As noted in the attached decision, the ACCC may review its decision on interim authorisation at any time. The ACCC's decision in relation to interim authorisation should not be taken to be indicative of whether or not final authorisation will ultimately be granted.

This letter has been placed on the ACCC's public register. If you have any questions or wish to discuss any aspect of this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Tom Lyle on (03) 9290 1879 or exemptions@accc.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Darrell Channing

Director

Competition Exemptions